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   As the old cliche saying goes, “How time flies when you’re having fun”. Well, maybe that is not really 
the saying I want to express.  However, I can say it was interesting and quite satisfying to serve as your 
Big SIR this year. There were definitely some high and lows. Fortunately, the highs far exceeded the 
lows. And, I feel Branch 170 had a very successful year.  This was largely due to the efforts and 
dedication of some of our outstanding officers, directors and committee chair persons. 
   Jim Goetsch took over the RAMP committee and devised a plan to improve and facilitate our 
recruitment efforts, developed new activities, improved members relations, and provided greater 
exposure to “SIR” via  LOP News, SIR logo wearing apparel, etc. As chair of the Nominating Committee, 
he was able to fill the majority of the open positions for 2019. He graciously volunteered to chair the 
membership committee when our former chair became unavailable  and Jim spent numerous hours 
updating the membership roster. He also coordinated this year Fun Day events. Thank you, Jim, for your 
time and efforts on our behalf. Well done!  

   Terry Eberhardt and Dennis Camarlinghi, our co-chairs for wine tasting, provided us with many fine 
wines coupled with dinner at the Magnolia Pointe Grille (Feb and Sept) and Sierra Knolls Winery (April); These two men, 
also, chaired the travel committee with trips planned via Talbot tours to many exotic and exciting locations: Southwest 
Adventure & Spring Training (March), Explore the Magnificent Northwest (May), Alaska Land & Sea (Aug), Rocky 
Mountain Rail Tour (Sept), Niagara Falls and The Grand Hotel (Oct) and New Years in Tucson (Dec-Jan); In addition, 
both of the RiverCats base ball games were  sold out (May & Aug ) and fun was had by all who attended. Lastly, The day 
trip to Reno (April) by bus was a lot of fun and entertaining. Terry was also the person who was responsible for obtaining 
all the wines for our free drawing at our monthly luncheons. Kudos to Terry and Dennis…great job, guys. 
   To my Little SIR, Andy Ameigeiras, many thanks for your loyalty and support. You carried out your main duty in 
obtaining excellent speakers who were informative and educational which was much appreciated by our membership.  In 
addition, you did yourself proud  in running the bocce ball event with Jim Gunn on Fun Day, as well as assisting me at 
the putting contest. Thanks for an excellent job all year, Andy. Good luck to you as you take over in 2019.  
   Bob Cunningham, our secretary, was always timely in getting his minutes out and accurately recorded.  I appreciated 
his following my meeting agenda as this made it easier for me to read and follow. He also did an excellent job in 
completing Form 20 and submitting these reports on time to our State officials. Well done, Bob  and thanks for your 
support.  
   To our Treasurer, Allen Bolen, thanks for advising the BEC on the financial side of the house and keeping us in the 
black. You were always prompt in submitting the Branch’s monthly cash report (Form 28) and paying our quarterly 
assessment to the State on time. Great job, Allen.  Space does not allow me to mention others on our BEC who made 
this year a successful and memorable one. I will continue my acknowledgments in the November bulletin. However, 
thank you everyone for your support and encouragement. It was an honor and privilege for me to serve as your Big SIR. 

   Our last event of the year is our Holiday Dinner Dance on December 5.  Larry Shelley and Hal Hawthorne have been 
diligent in working out all the details to make this event a big success.  We have a new band this year, Lady and the 
Tramp, which have entertained us at LOP earlier in the year. As of this writing, Hal Hawthorne counted 22 Captains have 
signed up for tables.  So, if you have any thoughts of attending, please get your request in soon or you will be left out of 
this festive event.  Although everything else has gone up in price, we are keeping the cost at $50 per person. As usual, 
LOP SIR members and wives (significant others) have first priority for tables.  I hope to see you there.  Until then, be safe 
and stay well.

BIG SIR 
BOB 

CHAN



HONORARY LIFETIME 
MEMBERS

STEVE MICHALAK
JOHN BREWER

LARRY SHELLEY

SENIOR SIR MEMBERS
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3
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3

       LITTLE SIR  
ANDY AMEIGEIRAS

SUPER SENIOR SIR  
BILL SWENSON

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS

            FREE LUNCH WINNERS

       FOR NOVEMBER LUNCHEON 

PHIL FRANK
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DAVE ROSSEAU
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ED MILLER

                                               JIM MORIN

                                       
                                                            

DAN BARBEE  BILL BELDING

JIM GUNN  HAL HAWTHORNE

FRANK NOLE  ROGER POPE

BOB ROUSE  JIM SHIRO

CHARLIE SUNDBLOM

CENTURY SENIOR SIR
BILL HAGIN

   We had our SIR Luncheon Wednesday October, 3rd. The speaker was Mark 
Shuey. He is founder of Cane Masters, makers of quality canes.
   He is a Marshall Arts Expert. The lecture centered on how senior citizens can use a 
cane as a self defense weapon and avoid being victims. Great presentation. We also 
welcomed new members and celebrated two members in their 90’s and one at the 
100 year benchmark.  CONGRATULATIONS TO THE THREE!!!
   In November we will have Dave Gates as our speaker, He has been a ship captain 
and harbor pilot in the Bay Area. He also has had encounters with pirates, kidnappers 
and terrorists. It should be an interesting presentation.
   Hope to see many of our members at the Nov. meeting. It will be our last meeting 
for this year. In December we will have our Christmas Dinner/Dance. Hope to see 
many of you there



OCTOBER LUNCHEON



TRAVEL OPPORTUNITIES
GOLF RON WOLYN

 

SEPTEMBER WINE TASTING 
AT THE CLUBHOUSE

MBSS SESSION WITH DICK GREEN

     Our Tournament in September was at Auburn 
Valley and we had a large turn out to participate 

in a  9-9 & 18 format.  The Winners were: 
 Front 9, 1st Place Ron Wolyn, 3rd Place Ray 
Tschirhart  

 Back 9, 3rd Place Pat Graham   
 18 holes, 2nd Place Daryl Chandler, 3rd Place 
Ray Tschirhart. 

 Closest to the Pine on #8 Ron Wolyn  6' 6".

  Our October Tournament will be held on 
October 15th at Apple Mountain.

  Our November Tournament..the last for 
2018...will be at Black Oak on November 12th.


  November 14th is the SIR State Individual 
Championship. Those that have qualified and will 
be  competing at Bayonet in Monterey:   Grego 
Kosinski, Jim Gunn, Duane Heaton, Tom Wright, 

Ron Wolyn, Larry Shelley and Peter Voskes.

      Reminder to watch this site for up coming 
SIR Tournaments and their results.  

  Ray Tschihart will be our 2019 SIR Golf 
Chairman.  Thanks Ray! 



RESPONSIBILITY CLAUSE All tours, trips and other activities arranged for or by SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and 
its branches are for the convenience of the members and their guests who desire to participate. SONS IN 

RETIREMENT, INC and its branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants, 
their guests or their property in matters pertaining to

said tours, trips or other activities.

DECLARATIONS

President Derek Southern  
Vice President Ed Benson 

Secretary Ron Flagel 
Treasurer Karl Ryden 

Area 2 Governor Don Dill

You will receive an e-mail that asks if you are 
attending the lunch. Please respond to that 

email
There will be a salad and plated entree.

This allows the chef more time to put together 
the most cost effective lunch for us.  Saving the 

association (and us) money

STATE OFFICERS

   
Charlie Sundblom 209 640 0203

Terry Eberhardt 278 3362
Duane Heaton 925 519 5244

Jim Gunn  650 515 8517
Dennis Camarlinghi 404 434 6993

Jim Goetsch  278 3205

BRANCH 170 DIRECTORS

Bulletin Editor Rich Hibbs 268 3231
Bulletin Proof Reader John Brewer 268 8826

Chaplain Bob Chan 268 8606
Golf Chair Ron Wolyn 268 2263

Asst Golf Chair Chuck Mercer  268 9302
Food Roger Pope 268 4794

Clothing Glenn Delisle 268 8624
Lop News Duane Heaton 925 519 5244

Music Larry Shelley 268 8369
Sunshine Ron Trimble 268 1917

Photography Larry Shelley 268 8369
Info Tech Hal Hawthorne 916 899 0720

Bocce Co Capt Phil Jones 268 7714
Bocce Co Capt Robert Reeder  268 7571

Travel  Terry Eberhardt  278 3362
Wine Tasting Terry Eberhardt 278 3362

Beer Tasting Marc Loranger
408 772 5308 

Big Sir Bob Chan 268 8606
Little Sir  Andy Ameigeiras 278 3480

Secretary Bob Cunningham 268 1844
Asst Sec Robin Friesen 209 373 6954

 Treasurer  Allen Bolen 269 7782
Asst Treasurer George Siffri 488 4033

Membership Phil Jones 268 7714
Asst Membership  Jim Goetsch  278 3205 
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LUNCHEON NOTIFICATION


